## OCEAN PINES MARINE ACTIVITIES ADVISORY COMMITTEE

## **MEETING MINUTES**

March 27, 2018

Present:

**Board of Director** 

**Tom Herrick** 

MAAC

Tim Mullin, Doris Lloyd, Gerry Horn

Tim Mullin, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 1020. The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as written.

A long discussion was held regarding the OPA boast ramps. As a result of the discussion, the following issues were talked about.

Doris Lloyd advised that both the Ocean Pines Boat Club and the Ocean City Power Squadron was of the opinion that there was no problem with the use of the boat ramps. The OPA police Dept. would have to investigate further regarding enforcement of the boat ramp usage. It was stated that the boat ramps are "fee based amenities" according to the OPA regulations. The OPA Board should investigate this issue. It was suggested that a large warning sign be installed as the first step to allow only OPA residents and guests to use the baot ramps. Since there were some members absent, this issue was tabled until the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 1105.

Submitted by Tim Mullin